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A leisurely stroll in the fresh air, 
feeling the warm sunshine on your face,
enjoying the beauty of nature firsthand —
to many of us these are the simple pleasures
of daily life. To Mennonite Home residents
with memory support needs, these daily
pleasures will soon be optimized in a safe,
supportive environment.  

With great excitement, Mennonite
Home Communities has embarked on 
a multi-phase construction/renovation 
project with builder E.G. Stoltzfus. The
vision first developed over a year ago
when board members discussed meeting
and exceeding resident’s needs,
particularly those with dementia and in
need of memory support care. With an
ongoing eye for innovation, Mennonite
Home Communities leadership 
recognized the potential to reinvent

Dana Aldinger, Director of Personal Care; John Sauder, Vice President of
Health Services; and Peggy Jones, Resident Assistant, survey the future 
site of Mennonite Home’s new memory support household. The entire 
project is expected to be completed during the summer of 2012.

the former pool and surrounding area into
a new personal care household featuring
an enclosed secure courtyard for easy
accessibility by residents.  

Staff and residents are both excited. “I
find it a privilege to work for a facility that
not only recognizes the changes in Long
Term Care, but embraces the concept of
Person Centered Care. Our new memory
support unit will enable our residents to
have an independence level that we could
not previously provide. With the addition
of a courtyard, the residents can exercise
the option of participating in outside 
activities such as gardening. I am excited
to witness this welcome addition side by
side with our residents, families and staff,”
shares Dana Aldinger, Director of 
Personal Care. 

After extensive collaboration between 
the consumer market and caregivers, 
plans were finalized to have the new 
memory support household feature 11 
private rooms, 2 semi-private rooms, 
separate kitchen, dining and living rooms
in addition to the enclosed courtyard. The
décor will be both warm and comfortable,
featuring subtle earth tone shades of blues
and browns. The color palate will be
accentuated by the luxurious textures of
the furniture fabrics and carpeting.

Further plans are slated for an extensive
make-over of the personal care unit of
Eshelman’s Run. Currently located on the

EG Stoltzfus employee Andrew Hill
helps keep residents and staff safe 
during this exciting construction project.
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Mennonite Home former resident
Anna Shertzer had the honor of having her 
painting, “Sunshine,” selected to be in the
Alzheimers Association’s Memories in the
Making 2012 calendar. Her artwork was
also displayed in the East Wing Rotunda 
of the State Capitol in Harrisburg from
Monday, November 14 - Friday, November
18. Her work was a part of a larger display
that included the other pieces featured 
in the calendar as well as artwork for
notecards. 

Anna was a resident of Mennonite Home
from 2008 until her passing in October
2011. Anna was born in 1922 and grew 
up on a farm with her sister and three
brothers. While creating this painting, Anna
spoke of running through the fields with

her little brother John.
Anna said that John wanted 
everyone to look at him. 
Anna had a wonderful time
expressing herself through 
the painting and explained
that the “grass is green and
sunshine makes me feel
happy.” She also added,
“sometimes you see different
things in pictures.”Anna
favored the impressionistic
style in her paintings.

Copies of the calendar and notecards 
are available through the Alzheimer’s
Association. Check out Anna’s award-
winning painting on the back of this 
issue of Soaring!

fourth floor of the Susquehanna building,
this area will be updated to embody the
household concept of person centered care.

The design team will continue to enhance
Mennonite Home as the renovation 
continues to include major changes to
many of the common areas currently

utilized by residents throughout the 
building. Rejuvenation of the art and craft
room featuring a new greenhouse, beauty
shop and multi-purpose room are only 
the beginning.  

John Sauder, Vice President of Health
Services, excitedly explains: “We are 
creating these cool new contemporary
zones where you can play a game of Wii

with your grandkids in one section, or read
the news while enjoying a cup of coffee in
our bistro section, work on a puzzle or
check a book from the library or surf the
web on the computers. There are so many
choices of how you and your family can
share and enjoy your time together.” The

newly renovated Multi-purpose room will
have a welcoming atmosphere featuring
cozy shades of warm light greens. The new
finishes and lighting will invite everyone 
to feel at home.  

Work began in the fall and the entire
project is expected to be completed during
the summer of 2012.

SOARING
COMMITTEE
MEMBERS:

Greg Pierce; Editor
Connie Buckwalter 
Nelson Kling
Jennifer Murr
Nan Rush 
Betty Ann Smith

“ I find it a privilege   
to work for a 
facility that not   
only recognizes 
the changes in  
Long Term Care,   
but embraces 
the concept of 
Person Centered   
Care.”

- DANA ALDINGER
Director of Personal Care

Anna Shertzer
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Learning is an ongoing and exciting process at Woodcrest Villa. From vibrant 
discussions to book clubs and lively debates, residents are always engaged in the
world around them and seeking to discover more. 

It was with this positive spirit that a group of Woodcrest Villa residents met several
months ago to discuss developing even more educational and learning programs
at Woodcrest Villa. And thus the Life Enrichment Committee was born! Dick and
Jean Bellis, Barbara Flexer, Connie McMullin, Barbara Smith, Pat Smith, and
Vernon and Angela Stinebaugh are the founding members.  

Containing their enthusiasm was the challenge – with so many wonderful ideas
and thoughts for life-long learning topics, the committee researched multiple 
possibilities and reached out to local experts. After careful consideration, “The
Susquehanna: A Historic Journey” emerged as the inaugural 6-week learning series.

Pat Smith helped get the series started by contacting people throughout the
Susquehanna River towns, the Lancaster Historical Society and more, to find
speakers for five sessions on the river during its early days. Series topics included
Native Americans of the Susquehanna, trade and canals on the river, the towns
and people of the river, and the Civil War era burning of the Wrightsville Bridge

in 1863. The series concluded with a sixth session field trip to the Susquehanna River
– led by Sandy Hess, Community Life Coordinator.

Since this was the first time for such a speaker’s series, the committee had no idea
how many people would sign up. Everyone was thrilled when 120 residents registered
for the series – far surpassing the initial hopes of 40 people! Of the 120, 56 went on
the field trip to explore regions of the Susquehanna River, tour the Indian Steps 
museum, the historic Lock 
12, and enjoy a guided tour 
of Columbia, Marietta and 
Wrightsville. 

Thanks to the outstanding 
success and support for 
the first series, the Life 
Enrichment Committee is 
already anxiously planning 
more events for Woodcrest 
Villa. Stay tuned for more 
information!

The Life Enrichment Committee: (front row, 
left to right) Jean Bellis, Barbara Flexer, Pat
Smith, Angela Stinebaugh. (back row, left to
right) Sandy Hess, Barbara Smith, Dick Bellis,
Connie McMullin, Vernon Stinebaugh.

Keynote speaker
Dr. Claire Storm
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On November 4, Woodcrest Villa residents celebrated a rather unusual 
milestone – collecting 10,000 pounds (five tons) of Styrofoam® for recycling. 
From 2003 to present day, residents collected, packed and delivered clean used 
dinnerware and packing material to the Styrofoam recycling plant at Dart Container
Corporation in Leola.

Residents Connie McMullin and Beth Rogers spearheaded the effort. Beth had 
previously recycled Styrofoam when she lived in New York. When she moved to
Woodcrest Villa, she connected with Connie and shared her commitment to 
recycling and her desire to start such an effort again. 

Connie supported Beth’s idea
and encouraged her to propose
the concept to Resident Council,
which supported the idea.
Connie and Beth then set up 
collection and storage points
throughout the community. 

The first delivery to Dart
Container was 12 pounds.
Shipments increased steadily
over the next eight years and
now average 50 pounds every
three weeks, culminating with 
the current total of 10,000
pounds. Beth has tracked all of
the deliveries and Connie has
delivered everything to Dart
Container.

In addition to Connie and 
Beth, 20+ residents volunteer 

to help pack the storeroom boxes. Many more residents have also participated by
donating their Styrofoam for recycling, helping to keep it out of the waste stream.

In the past, Woodcrest Villa took interested residents on a tour to Dart Container 
to see what the recycling process entails. First styrofoam is loaded into a hopper and
then fed to crushers. The disks of crushed styrofoam enter a grinder where they are
turned to powder. The powder is melted into a liquid that is then expelled into a 
cold-water bath and comes out as plastic beads or droplets. This is bagged, boxed,
and shipped to various manufacturers of hard polystyrene items.  

The Styrofoam recycling project is just one of the many ways in which Woodcrest
Villa residents give back to the larger community. Through their Going Green
Initiative, residents also participate by conserving electricity, reducing paper usage
and being mindful of their use and recycling of other resources.

Mennonite Home’s Country
Store is ready for Christmas!
The store is decorated and
stocked with many Christmas
arrangements, wreaths,
decorations, gifts, cards, snacks
and, of course, all of our 
regular items. 

Our store is staffed by more
than 30 volunteers who are
very friendly and ready to help
you find that special gift.  

You will be pleasantly 
surprised to feel how “cozy” 
it is and how quickly it will
help put you into the Christmas
spirit. Stop by and join the
excitement!

WCV residents Connie McMullin and Beth Rogers
celebrate recycling 10,000 pounds of styrofoam with
Jerry Rousseau, Recycling Coordinator from Dart
Container, and Nelson Kling, President of MHC.                         

- PHOTO COURTESY OF LANCASTER NEWSPAPERS

John Leaman is one of the many
volunteers who make the Country Store

successful.



RESIDENT SERVICE REVENUE:
Gross billings for room, board and ancillary services $39,301,223
Amount written off for required contractual allowances
and inability of some residents to pay (4,390,344)

NET RESIDENT SERVICE REVENUE 34,910,879

Pennsylvania nursing home assessment 504,684
Net assets released from restrictions 20,690
Other revenue 552,317

TOTAL OPERATING REVENUE 35,988,570

OPERATING EXPENSES:
Salary, wages and outside services 14,819,466
Payroll taxes and employee benefits 3,710,710
Food, medical supplies and other expenses 8,576,054 
Pennsylvania nursing home assessment 244,832 
Depreciation and interest 6,923,432

TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES 34,274,494

OPERATING INCOME 1,714,076 

OTHER INCOME:
Unrestricted contributions 132,167
Investment income 2,803,955
Loss on revision of development plans (200,000)
Change in fair value of interest rate swap agreement 511,298

REVENUE IN EXCESS OF EXPENSES $4,961,496
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I am happy to report that in 2011, Mennonite Home Communities’ financial position improved over
the previous year in several important ways. During 2011, the return on our investments provided a
strong boost to our financial performance. Equity markets were once again a driver in the return to a 
positive position. We realize that changing market conditions could alter this position dramatically; 

therefore, we do not count on those resources as part of our ongoing operations.

Government reimbursement remains a key part of our financial challenge. We will
respond to funding decreases through expense reduction and control – our primary 
tools for ensuring long-term financial viability.

Due to market demand for more villas, we recently completed construction on 16 
villas in Rubia Place on the Woodcrest Villa campus. 

At Mennonite Home, we are proactively developing a personal care memory support
household. Additional upgrades to the craft room, beauty shop, activity room and
relocating a healthcare floor in the Susquehanna building will enhance the campus for
all residents. We are financing this project with internal resources.

I want to thank all those who provide direction and support for our ministry. We are grateful for the
Board of Directors, our contributors, volunteers and the staff who all work to make Mennonite Home
Communities a place where our residents can truly enjoy their retirement years.

President, Mennonite Home Communties

The Mennonite Home Statement of Operations for the Year ended June 30, 2011
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- ROY BOMBERGER JR.
Chairman, Development Committee

If I were to name one guiding principle that drives the board of 
directors and management of Mennonite Home Communities, it is
ensuring our residents the best care possible. To meet this challenge, we
are constantly evaluating ways we can improve our facility and services
to enhance resident life. For example, Person Centered Care, implemented
in households, revolutionized our skilled nursing care.

As I write this, E. G. Stoltzfus is creating a modern personal care 
memory support unit to benefit our community. Featured will be an 

outdoor garden social area for visiting and relaxing
in the sun or shade. The memory support household
will open in time for residents to enjoy the pleasant
summer weather. Staff will select a household
name soon.

In a future phase starting next spring, we will
update the current activities room to feature 
entertainment venues, expanded activity options, 
a kitchen and dining area, as well as rest and
relaxation areas – these changes will have a 

positive impact on all residents living at Mennonite Home.

As we contemplate the future, the board is always conscious that 
our residents deserve the best. On the horizon are possibilities such as
offering in-home services and health care to those wishing to remain in
their home. The wish list is exciting and we are always eager to do more.

Our primary challenge is funding new services while meeting the
increasing benevolent care needs. We hope we can count on you to
help your friends and neighbors as Mennonite Home Communities
strives for the next level of senior care.  

In our capacity as board members, a quote by Ralph Waldo Emerson
sums up our collective philosophy: “One of the most beautiful 
compensations in life is that no man can sincerely try to help others
without helping himself.”

The Development Committee
provides many options for 
contributing to the benevolent
care fund. Charitable Gift
Annuities, Tribute Gifts and the
Golf Outing are all efforts whose
proceeds support residents who
are not able to cover the costs 
of their care. Our partnership 
with local churches and the 
community are essential as we
fulfill our mission of providing
care to the elderly. 

The Development Committee
and the Board of Directors want
to thank everyone who has 
contributed to benevolent care
fund by supporting our events 
and donating directly or through
your will. We are thankful for
your willingness to help others.

Every effort has been made to ensure accuracy in recognizing our donors. Please inform 
Betty Ann Smith, MHC Development Department, 717.390.4105, of any omissions or errors.

- GLENN WEBER, Chairman of the Board



The essential mission of Mennonite Home Communities is to provide high-quality, loving care for our residents,
regardless of their financial limitations. We use the phrases Benevolent Care and Benevolent Care Fund to describe the gift
of uncompensated care and the fund that supports this care. The Benevolent Care Fund assures residents of the same high
level of care, with complete confidentiality to protect their dignity.

DONATION PERIOD: JULY 1, 2010 TO JUNE 30, 2011
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Anonymous (12)
Robert & Dorothy Albright
Cleon & Jean Alexander
Bill & Leona Anderson
Barbara Ann Aponick
Glenn & Dorothy Banner
Grace Barney
Dr. & Mrs. Leon Baronfeld
Mildred Barth
James & Linda Bear
Ken & Wilma Beard
George & Joyce Becker
Wendy Belaski
Heddy Bergsman
Pauline Bigler
James & Cindy Binkley
David & Patricia Bishop
Herbert & Melba Bomberger
Arthur Brackbill
H. Mervin & Anna Ruth Breckbill
Parke Breckbill
Bonnie Breneman
David Breneman
James & Roberta Brenneman
K. Walter & Erna Brodhecker
Barbara Brown
Mildred Brown
Roy & Diana Brubaker
Robert & Margaret Bruckhart
Richard Bryson
Marc & Connie Buckwalter
Sarah Bullock
David & Orpha Burkholder
Jean Burkholder
Donna Burnett
A. Virginia Chambers
Rev. & Mrs. William T. Cherry
Mary Cipoletti
Thomas & Barbara Clawson
Marian Clothier
Ursula & Noel Connaughton
Warren & Theodora Cook
Nina Copenhafer
Beatrice Cox
Rosanna Creasy
Jesus & Miriam Cruz
Richard & Loris Cunningham
Cecilia Cunnion
Roxanna Cupp
James & Cornelia Damon
Kate Daniels
William & Patricia Daniels
Margaret Dean
Edward Denlinger
Margaret Derstine
Carol Diller
Genevieve Diller
Charles & Jean Dodson
Graydon & Jeanne Dodson
June Dubroff
Joseph & Patricia Duff, III
Mary Elizabeth Dum
Anne Dunlap

Kathy Eberly
Myron & Geraldine Ebersole
Jeanette Eby
Philip & Barbara Ehrhart
Diane Eliezer
Richard & Joy Eliezer
Mary Anne Elliott
Ellen Endslow
H. Glenn & Rachael Esbenshade
D. Rohrer & Mabel Eshleman
Ruth Espenshade
Leslie Evans
Lucy Eyster
Paul & Barbara Fahringer
Faith Fast
Elsie Fischer
Barbara Fisher
Steve Fluder
Anne Forrey
Betty Forwood
Richard & Naomi Frank
Louise Franze
Jennette Gage
Concetta Gagliardo
Michael & Jean Gallagher
Bill & Kitty Gamber
Thomas Garber
Dorothy Gard
Betty Gerhart
John & Catherine Gillis
Wilbur Ginder
Dr. & Mrs. Stanley Godshall
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Goldfarb
Claude Good
Ellen Good
June Good
Pauline Good
Keith & Linda Groff
Philip & Margaret Groff
Dorothy Grove
John Gunn
D. K. Hain
Mae Haller
Weston & Jane Hare
Bill & Joy Harmount
Mark Heisey
Janet Heistand
Joe & Marcia Hemler
Nancy Henry
William & Jean Henry
Mary Herbster
Cynthia Herr
Dennis & Sandra Herr
Jacob & Mildred Herr
Lois Herr
Mary Ella Herr
James & Jennie Herrold
Cleo & Mary Ann Hershey
J. Larry & Janet Hess
Roy & Brenda Hess
Scott & Julia Hess
Dawn Hetrick
Richard Hobday

William & Shirley Hoffecker
Ethel Hollinger
David & Jane Hooley
Floyd Hooper
Edythe Huber
Gail Johnson
Lloyd Jury
Anna Mae Kauffman
Betty Kauffman
Larry & Lois Kauffman
Martha Keener
Virgie Keener
Stephen & Veronica Kepchar
Rev. & Mrs. Wayne Kershner
Sam Kilts
Donald & Barbara King
J. Nelson & Marie Kling
Lorraine Kloidt
Beatrice Kneisley
John Krady
Howard & Norma Kreider
Phyllis Kreider
John & Rosemary Krill
Mary Landis
Paul & Ann Landis
Miriam Latshaw
Vincent & Rebecca Lattanzio
Dr. & Mrs. J. Harold Leaman
Ivan & Mary Ellen Leaman
Nancy Learn
David Leary
Paul & Mary Lefever
Stanley & Elaine Lefever
Richard & Betty Leich
Kathleen Lichty
Ronald & Mary Lindauer
Elizabeth Logan
Vera Long
John & Aileen Longenecker
Christopher & Sharon Lonsdale
Elmer Lowe
Susan Luek
Jere & Janet Lyons
Ruth Marsh
Frank & Mary Marston
Eli Martin
Robert & Nancy Martin
Ruth Martin
Ethel Martincic
Ernest & Esther Mast
Joan Masten
Karen Mauro
Kenneth & Carol Mayer
Elizabeth McCarthy
Michael McCauley
Edwin McConaghy
Carl McElheny
Beatrice McFarland
Francis McGrath
Rev. & Mrs. Robert McGrath
Herbert & Joan McNally
Dr. & Mrs. Paul Mehne
Alvin Mellinger

Evelyn Mellinger
John & Rhoda Mellinger
Alta Mae Metzler
Dawn Miller
Randy & Rae Miller
Paul & Evelyn Miller Sr.
Dorothy Moran
Ricky & Kathy Moser
Violet Mowrer
Mxolis Moyo
Janice Muller
Bonnie Mundorf
Titus & Mildred Musser
Abner Musser, III
Joseph & Carole Muto
John & Susan Myers
Kenneth & Jean Myers
Naomi Nagy
George & Martha Nardacci
Clarence & Phyllis Newcomer
Blake Nicholson
Robert & Joan Nicholson
Ethel Nolt
Betty North
James & Clare Openshaw
John Osborne
Henry & Julie Parry
Robert & Elsie Pennington
Jean Philp
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Geraldine Platt
Louise Pomerantz
Lauren Pontier
Carol Porceng
Bernice Quay
Robert & Sue Radocy
Ken & Patricia Rankin
Amy Reid
Clarence & Carol Retallack
Elaine Rhen
Regina Rice
Robert Roby
Clara Rohrer
Daniel & Grace Rohrer
Marian Roland
John & Mary Rolinc
Vincent Rosati
Marvin & Wenda Ruch
Albert Ruger
Terry & Nan Rush
Mr. & Mrs. James Sabatino
James & Rita Scanlon
Ronald & Mary Schaefer
Janice Schlimm
Florence Schmidt
Bill & Kay Schotta
Ivan & Shirley Sellers
Irvin & Gladys Sensenig
Barbara Shafer
Edna Shaiebly
Jane Sheckard
Erma Shelly
Kenneth & Beverly Shoff

James & Nancy Shope
Anna Mary Shultz
Elizabeth Shultz
Louis & Carmen Sidler
Robert & Nancy Siegler
Elizabeth Siemer
John & Evelyn Sigman
Robert Singleton, Sr.
Betty Ann Smith
John & Barbara Smith
Patricia Smith
Stanley & Susann Smith
Peggy Ann Snader
Marian Snavely
Stanley & Mary Ellen Snyder
Carl & Rachel Spease
Doris St. John
Staff and Friends

Doris Starr
Vernon & Angela Stinebaugh
Sherri Stoltzfus
Catherine Stringas
Jack & Mary Stumpf
Eloise Swarr
Jeanne Tesnar
Alice Thompson
Valerie Toppeto
Richard & Doris Trussell
Rev. & Mrs. David Unangst
Dale & Doris Urey
Barry & Kathy Vasisko
Clara Vinelli
Charles & Judith Wade
Burnell & Beverly Wagaman
Marguerite Walters
Matthew & Jennifer Walters
Marguerite Walz
Richard & Doreen Warfel
WCV Crafters
WCV Resident Council
Alvin Weaver
Helen (Wickie) Weaver
James & Sarah Weaver
Donald & Romaine Weber
P. G.  Weidler
Robert & Mary Weirich
Harry & Barbara West
Rev. & Mrs. Grant Wickert
Gloria Wissler
J. Melvin & Patricia Witmer
Adam & Jamie Wolf
Arlene Wolf
Susan Wolf
Thelma Wolgemuth
James & Kathi Workman
Jim & Laurie Wunderle
Titus & Charlotte Yoder
Norma Zarfoss
Karl & Katherine Zeigler
Robert Zimmerman
Gideon Zook
Reba Zook



Byerland Mennonite Church
East Chestnut Street Mennonite Church
Elizabethtown Mennonite Church
Erb Mennonite Church
Lititz Moravian Congregation
Mennonite Home Congregation
Millersville Mennonite Church
Stumptown Mennonite Church
Sycamore Presbyterian Covenant Group
WCV Spiritual Life Congregation Offering

Both individuals and churches donate to the Benevolent Care Fund. Corporations and foundations also provide 
support through Golf Outing sponsorships and in-kind gifts such as food, snacks or drink. We rely upon these gifts
to support over 100 residents of Mennonite Home and five families at Woodcrest Villa.
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Advanced Refrigeration, LLC 
B. R. Kreider & Son, Inc
BathCrest Associates
Bauer Fasteners
Benchmark Construction Company, Inc.
Benecon Group
Bitterman Scales LLC
Blakinger, Byler & Thomas, P. C.
Bomberger’s Store, Inc.
CardWatch
CB Structures, Inc.
Certified Carpet
Charles F. Snyder Funeral Home
Clark Associates Charitable Foundation
Clark Food Service Equipment
Clark’s, The Restaurant Store
CMC, Inc.
Coustic-Glo of Lehigh Valley
Curtis Welding & Fabricating, Inc.
Davcon Relocation Services
DH Funk & Sons LLC
Durex Coverings, Inc.
Eagle Disposal of PA, Inc.
Ecolab
eComm Life Safety Systems, LLC
EG Stoltzfus Construction    
EnergyWise Consulting
Esbenshade Farms/Mills
Ettline Foods Corporation
Gentiva
GSM Roofing
Gulf South Medical Supply
Hajoca Corporation
Hanger Prosthetics & Orthotics, Inc.
Harbor Linen

Highmark Blue Shield
Home Instead
Hostetter Grain, Inc.
Hyperbaric Oxygenation Medical Center
Johnson, Kendall & Johnson, Inc.
Karst Knoll Farm
Kline’s
Lancaster Preferred Partners LLC
Lapp Electrical Service, Inc.
Latsha Davis Yohe & McKenna, P. C.
Lehigh Valley Respiratory Care
LH Brubaker Appliances & Water
Conditioning
M&T Bank
Madara Design
Martin Water Conditioning
Martin’s Interior Design Studio
Medline
Michener’s Engraving, Inc.
Mobilex USA
Moove In Partners 
Motor Technology, Inc.
Murray Insurance
Padden, Guerrini & Associates, P.C.
ParenteBeard LLC
Paul Davis Restoration & Remoldeling
Paul Risk Associates, Inc.
Philatelic Society of Lancaster
Phoenix Contract, Inc.
Power Systems
PPL Corporation
Protech Mecanical Contractors, Inc.
RGS Associates
RLPS Architects
Robert H. Ranck, Inc.

Rose Hill Construction, Inc.
RS Hollinger & Son, Inc.
Safe Harbor Water Power Corporation
Schaedler Yesco Distribution, Inc.
Schindler Elevator Corporation
Sherwin Williams
Shred-it
Siemens
Simeral Construction
Simplex Grinnell
Stauffers of Kissel Hill
Stony Bridge
Susquehanna Valley EMS
TempChek Mechanical Services, Inc.
The Cope Company Salt 
The YGS Group
Trane Company
Triangle Communications, Inc.
TSI
U. S. Foodservice
United Concordia
United Electric Supply
United Safety Services, Inc.
Utility Systems Solutiions
J. Richard Warfel
Water Treatment By Design
Wayneco, Inc
Weaver Turf Power, Inc.
Williams Apothecary
Witmer Automotive Service, Inc.
Witmer Waterproofing, LLC
Wohlsen Construction Company
Worden and Shewell Inc.
World Energy

Foundation, Corporation & In-Kind Gifts

Churches

Elmer Berkebile, 2nd from left,
shot a Hole in One on 15 at
the 2011 MHC Golf Outing.
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The Board of Trustees established the 1903 Legacy Society (named for the year Mennonite Home Communities’
was founded) in order to celebrate the role of philanthropy and to thank our generous donors.

The 1903 Legacy Society invites donors into three membership groups:

• Those who have given gifts and pledges totaling $10,000 during their lifetimes
• Those who have made planned gifts
• Those who have designated a bequest to Mennonite Home Communities in their will

Anonymous (14)
Martha Anderman
Barry & Virginia Badger
George & Gail Bagley
Ken & Wilma Beard
Benchmark Construction
Roy & Evelyn Bomberger, Jr.
Roy* & Martha Bomberger
Bomberger’s Store
Mildred Brown
Richard Bryson
Walter & Carol* Bulson
Rev. & Mrs. William T. Cherry
Marian Clothier
Grace Conner
Crels Foundation
D H Funk & Sons
Genevieve Diller
Jeanette Eby
Martha Eppley
H. Glenn & Rachael Esbenshade
Ettline Foods Corporation
Jay Frey
Bill & Kitty Gamber
Luella Gamber
Ed & Sylvia Geisler
John & Blanche Gingrich
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Goldfarb
John & Phoebe Good
D. K. Hain
James & Miriam Haverstick
Jacob & Millie Herr
Jean Herr
Herr Foods
Charles & Mary Hess*
Mervin W. & Nora L. Hess

Roy & Brenda Hess
Eugene Hoffman
Johnson, Kendal & Johnson
J. Nelson & Marie Kling
Aldus & Marian Kreider
Lancaster Mennonite Conference
David Landis
Mary Landis
Dr. & Mrs. J. Harold Leaman
Paul & Erma Leaman
Paul & Mary Lefever
Richard & Betty Leich
Elizabeth Logan
M & T Bank
Robert & Nancy Martin
Carl McElheny
Richard B. & Jean L. McFarland
Francis McGrath
Rev. & Mrs. Robert A. McGrath
Titus & Mildred Musser
Blake Nicholson Jr.
Robert & Joan Nicholson
Richard Olson
ParenteBeard LLC
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Douglas Pollock
Hazel Price
James & Sandra Reese
Reese Engineering
Reese, Lower, Patrick & Scott
Carl & Carol Reigle
RGS Associates
Ada Rohrer
Evelyn Rohrer*
Mary Ellen Rohrer
Beth Rogers
Terry & Nan Rush
Marian Sanders
Elizabeth Siemer
John & Barbara Smith
Patricia Smith

Alice Snyder
Dennis & Connie Stichter
Susquehanna Valley EMS
Clayton Thomas
James H. & Judy L. Thomas
Thyssenkrupp Elevator
Donald & Mary Louise Wain
Rose Ann Wassell
Helen (Wickie) Weaver
Glenn & Lucy Weber
Williams Apothecary

With sadness, MHC acknowledges 
the passing of the following Members:
Roy Bomberger, Sr.
Carol Bulson
Virginia Chambers
M. Ruth Eshleman
Mary Ella Herr
Nancy Learn
Ruth Marsh
Esther Zimmerman

MHC celebrates the generousity 
of the following New Members:
Martha Anderman
Barry & Virginia Badger
George & Gail Bagley
Mildred Brown
Jeanette Eby
Mervin W. & Nora L. Hess
Roy & Brenda Hess
Aldus & Marian Kreider
Richard & Betty Leich
M &T Bank
Blake Nicholson, Jr.
Robert & Joan Nicholson
Richard Olson
Beth Rogers
Evelyn Rohrer*
Patricia Smith

* indicates deceased
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On Saturday, May 7th, 72 members of the 1903 Legacy Society gathered in the Woodcrest Villa
Hummingbird Inn to enjoy a fine meal and celebrate philanthropy. 

Glenn Weber, Board Chairman, opened with remarks concerning the lasting legacy of John and
Lydia Landis. It was impossible in 1903, when they made their original gift of farmland, to foresee
how Mennonite Home Communities would grow to serve over 800 people. Wills and trusts remain
excellent ways to provide lasting support for our mission.

Woodcrest Villa resident Gennie Diller (pictured, left) spoke on 
making dreams possible through the Giving Care scholarships for 
nurses. Jennifer Murr, (pictured, right) an RN candidate and scholarship
recipient, explained how the scholarship helped make her personal
dream possible. 

Rev. William Cherry explained the meaning of the original Greek
term for philanthropy as exhibiting a strong love of people. He
expounded on the obligation of Christians to help those less fortunate
and the joy and satisfaction that come from giving. 

Woodcrest Villa Development Advisors
In March, the Board of Directors initiated a committee of Woodcrest Villa residents to support 

the efforts of the Development Department. This group of knowledgeable and dedicated individuals 
provides advice and assistance to the Development Department. This cross section of residents shares
their perspectives on programs and procedures. The Advisors also help with events and special 
functions. The Development Advisors suggested a monthly giving mechanism for Woodcrest Villa 
residents and several educational seminars. 

The Development Advisors Committee includes:

Seated (left to right): Pat
Smith, Dr. Dick Bryson,
Wickie Weaver, Standing 
(left to right): Joan Nicholson,*
Betty Ann Smith, Greg
Pierce, Dick McFarland,
and Rev. Bill Cherry
Not pictured: Brenda Hess

*Joan Nicholson is also a 
member of the Board of 
Directors and serves on the
Development Committee of 
the Board.
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Deceased MH Residents
Joan Horn

Helen
Carl McElheny

My Dear Wife Norma
Robert Singleton

My Parents
Miriam Latshaw

My Sister & Brother
Rev. Robert & Florence A. McGrath

The Albrecht Family
Marge Farrell

Nancy J. Becker
Nancy Parmer

Nancy Bell
Barbara Fisher

Malka Bergsman
Heddy Bergsman

John Binkley
James & Cindy Binkley

Ruth Boll
Philip & Barbara Ehrhart
Alta Mae Metzler

Charles Bollenbacher
Josephine Bollenbacher

Roy L. Bomberger, Sr.
Roy & Evelyn Bomberger
Certified Carpet
H. Glenn & Rachael Esbenshade
Dr. J. Harold & Patricia Y. Leaman
Clarence & Phyllis Newcomer
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Irvin & Gladys Sensenig
Stanley & Mary Ellen Snyder

Emil Bordt
Cynthia Herr

C. A. Breneman
Bonnie Breneman

Naomi Erb Breneman
David Breneman

John A. Brenneman
James & Roberta Brenneman

Aaron Brubaker
Richard & Doris Trussell

Myrtle Brubaker
Roy & Diana Brubaker

Mary Buckwalter
Kimberly Retallack

Carol Bulson
Grace Barney
George & Joyce Becker
Barbara Brown
Genevieve Diller
Lucy Eyster
Raymond & Judy Harnly
Joe & Marcia Hemler
Dr. & Mrs. Paul Mehne
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Bernice Quay
Helen (Wickie) Weaver

June Burnett
Donna Burnett
Charles F. Snyder Funeral Home

David Copenhafer
Nina Copenhafer

Zelma Croft
Reverend Grant & Mrs. Linda Wickert

Alice Crouse
Edwin McConaghy

William W. Deaver
Barbara Longenecker

Margaret Derstine
Mildred Brown
Sarah Bullock
Genevieve Diller
John Gunn
Nancy Henry
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Carol Porceng
Helen (Wickie) Weaver

Paul Diller
Genevieve Diller

Peggy Dorsi
John & Catherine Gillis
Randy & Rae Miller
Jean Philp
James & Rita Scanlon
Valerie Toppeto

Henry L. Ebersole
Arlene Ebersole

Sueie Ebersole
George & Martha Nardacci

Margaret Ellis
John Gunn

Sarah Fitzgerald
John Gunn

Anna Mae Franck
Mary Herbster

Every year many people make memorial and honor gifts for residents of Woodcrest Villa or Mennonite Home.
The families can choose to place a bronze, silver or gold leaf, or foundation stone, on the beautiful Tree of Life,
located opposite the Chapel at Mennonite Home.

Ruth B. Garvin
Evalyn Garvin

J. Robert & Anna Mary Gehr
Nancy Henry

Richard Graff
Louise Graff

Deb Groff
Jesus & Miriam Cruz
Elizabeth Siemer

Frank Groff
Philip & Margaret Groff

Lillian May Haas
Carol Diller
Paul & Barbara Fahringer
Stanley & Elaine Lefever
Safe Harbor Water Power Corporation
Kenneth & Beverly Shoff

Michael & Joseph Haller
Jack & Colleen Murphy

Frances Hargraves
Raymond Hargraves

Caroline Harnish
Barbara Shafer

Corrine Heisey
Mark Heisey

Brinser Heistand
Janet Heistand

Richard Henry
Nancy Henry

James & Anna Hess
Luke & Dot Hess

Melvin H. Hess
Jean Snavely

Karen Hollis
J. Nelson & Marie Kling
Sheri Workman

Dorisceil Hooper
Floyd Hooper

Susan N. Hostetter
Ronald & Mary Schaefer

Maude Hurd
Reverend Wayne & Mary Kershner

Elizabeth Kauffman
Betty Kauffman

Ethel Keagy
Penny Miller

Walter Keener
Shaun & Michele Metzler

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

BRONZE

STONE

STONE

BRONZE

BRONZE
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Mary Kendig
Stacie Landis

Florence Kenneson
Cynthia Herr
Stephen & Veronica Kepchar
Lancaster Preferred Partners LLC
Ricky & Kathy Moser

Esther G. King
Donald & Barbara King

Walter Kneisley
Beatrice Kneisley

Verna Krady
John Krady

Raymond Landis
Thomas & Barbara Clawson
Joseph & Patricia Duff
Weston & Jane Hare
Donald & Barbara King
John & Susan Myers
Robert & Sue Radocy

Nancy Learn
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Patricia Smith

Wayne Learn
Nancy Learn

Marion Lindauer
Ronald & Mary Lindauer

Hazel Loser
Elizabeth Logan

Anna Lois Lowe
Elmer Lowe

Curtis W. & Jane K. Manley
Jane Sheckard

Joseph & Mary Mannix
Raymond & Judy Harnly

Mary Mannix
John Gunn

Wanda & George Mattern
Kathy Eberly

Susan McCloskey
Robert & Nancy Siegler

Mollie McGrath
Francis McGrath

Paul McKinsey
Elizabeth Siemer
Patricia Smith

Esther & Harry McQuate
Philip & Margaret Groff

Arlene Moore
Sarah Bullock
Margaret Dean
Patricia Smith

Art & Sally Munson
Lucy Eyster

Lloyd Myers
David & Jane Hooley

Ros Nace
Barbara Ann Aponick
Leslie Evans
Scott & Julia Hess
Hyperbaric Oxygenation Medical Center
Linda Joy
Lorraine Kloidt
Sharon Landis
Bonnie Mundorf
Norma Zarfoss

Anne Nicholson
Blake Nicholson

Lydia Osborne
John Osborne

Anne Peifer
Elizabeth Logan

Verna Platt
Cleon & Jean Alexander
Dennis & Sandra Herr
Dawn Miller
Geraldine Platt

Andy Puglisi
Betty Bartol
Deborah Puglisi

Harry & Anna Ranck
Carl & Erma Horning

Marian Rannels
Margaret Dean

John Retallack
Kimberly Retallack

Nancy Retallack
Kimberly Retallack

Fred & Elsie Reutenauer 
Anonymous
Susan Luek

Virginia Rossi
Henry & Julie Parry

Luther & Lola Rote
Adam & Jamie Wolf

Jane Roulston
Lucy Eyster
John Gunn
Gail Johnson
Nancy Learn
Susan Luek

Elsie Ruger
Albert Ruger

Lillie & Emma Sauder
Richard & Loris Cunningham

Elizabeth Schaefer
Ronald & Mary Schaefer

C. Edwin Schlinkman
William & Shirley Hoffecker

Pauline Schwartz
Carol Porceng

Amanda Sensenig
Vicky Ruckert

Peter Shaida
Raymond & Judy Harnly

Roy Shaiebly
Edna Shaiebly

Mildred & John Sigman
Sally Luttrell

Jack Snader
Peggy Ann Snader

John B. Spotts
Robert & Dorothy Albright
Herbert & Melba Bomberger
William & Patricia Daniels
Charles & Jean Dodson
Anne Forrey
Larry & Lois Kauffman
Long Memorial UNC Agape Class
Karen Mauro
Herbert & Joan McNally
Evelyn Mellinger
Naomi Nagy
Ethel Nolt
Robert Roby
Marvin & Wenda Ruch
Sycamore Presbyterian Covenant Group
Reverend David & Mary Ann Unangst
Barry & Kathy Vasisko
Charles & Judith Wade
J. Melvin & Patricia Witmer
Titus & Charlotte Yoder
Karl & Katherine Zeigler

Audrey Stetter
Raymond & Judy Harnly
Patricia Smith

Kathryn Stoudt
Kenneth & Jean Myers

George Strayer
James & Cornelia Damon
Raymond & Judy Harnly
Jere & Janet Lyons
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Amy Reid
Vincent Rosati

Margaret Stuppy
Mildred Brown
Dawn Hetrick
Joseph & Carole Muto
James & Clare Openshaw
Sherri Stoltzfus

Martha S. Tinney
Martha Eppley

Dorothy Trimble
Betty North

Henry & Eva Tyson
Ruth Martin

BRONZE

BRONZE

GOLD

S

GOLD

S

GOLD

GOLD

STONE

STONE

GOLD

S

GOLD

S
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All MH Residents
Carol Miller

MH Social Work, Beauty Shop 
& Admissions Departments

Brandi Rager

Julie I. Bear
James & Linda Bear

Chrissy Bowden
Betty Forwood

Anna N. Brubaker
H. Mervin & Anna Ruth Breckbill

Celeste Dahlin
Betty Forwood

Fern Deatrick
Bill & Kay Schotta

Margaret Derstine
John & Barbara Smith

Peggy Dorsi
Denise Rossi

Thelma Frankford
Anna Mae Brodhecker

My Girls
Karen Pearson

John Gunn
Wendy Belaski

Ruth Heisey
Anna Mae Brodhecker

Doris Kilts
Sam Kilts

Norma Landis
Thomas & Barbara Clawson

Mary Neff
Susan Richter

Greg Pierce
Elizabeth Siemer

Brandi Rager
Betty Forwood

Sadie Rohrer
Eloise Swarr

John & Mary Rolinc
Dr. & Mrs. Leon Baronfeld
Ken & Wilma Beard
K. Walter & Erna Brodhecker
Barbara Brown
Mildred Brown
Richard Bryson
Marc & Connie Buckwalter
Sarah Bullock
A. Virginia Chambers
Bill & Ginny Cherry
Mary Cipoletti
Marian Clothier
Rosanna Creasy
Cecilia Cunnion
Kate Daniels
Graydon & Jeanne Dodson
Mary Elizabeth Dum
Anne Dunlap
Kathy Eberly
Myron & Geraldine Ebersole
Mary Anne Elliott
Elsie Fischer
Louise Franze
Anna Fry
Jennette Gage
Bill & Kitty Gamber
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Goldfarb
June Good
Keith & Linda Groff
Dorothy Grove
D. K. Hain
Mae Haller
Raymond & Judy Harnly
Ruth Heisey
Nancy Henry

Norma Varner
Lucy Eyster
Patricia Smith

Harry Walters
Marguerite Walters

Harry Walton
Lucy Eyster

Margaret Watson
Kimberly Retallack

Bruce Weaver
Elizabeth Siemer

L. Kathleen Werner
John & Aileen Longenecker

Beryl Wible
Carol Porceng
Terry & Nan Rush
Carl & Rachel Spease
Doris St. John
Staff and Friends
WCV Resident Council
Jim & Laurie Wunderle

Lloyd & Ruth Witmer
Daniel Witmer
Anonymous

Lloyd, Ruth & Norman Witmer
David Witmer

Lloyd B. Witmer
Raymond & Brenda Witmer

Norman H. Witmer
Raymond & Brenda Witmer
Anonymous

Ruth E. Witmer
Raymond & Brenda Witmer

John Wolf
Susan Wolf

Myron E. Wolf
Arlene Wolf

Muriel Wonder
Elizabeth Siemer

Richard Zook
Reba Zook
Robert & Barbara Zook

William & Jean Henry
Jacob & Mildred Herr
Mary Ella Herr
James & Jennie Herrold
Roy & Brenda Hess
Edythe Huber
Martha Keener
Paul & Ann Landis
Richard & Betty Leich
Elizabeth Logan
Vera Long
Ruth Martin
Joan Masten
Kenneth & Carol Mayer
Carl McElheny
Beatrice McFarland
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Louise Pomerantz
Regina Rice
Terry & Nan Rush
Mr. & Mrs. James Sabatino
Janice Schlimm
Florence Schmidt
Ivan & Shirley Sellers
Erma Shelly
Elizabeth Siemer
Betty Ann Smith
John & Barbara Smith
Patricia Smith
Doris St. John
Doris Starr
Vernon & Angela Stinebaugh
Catherine Stringas
Jack & Mary Stumpf
Jeanne Tesnar
Richard & Doris Trussell
Burnell & Beverly Wagaman
Matthew & Jennifer Walters
J. Richard Warfel
Richard & Doreen Warfel
Helen (Wickie) Weaver

BRONZE

BRONZE

GOLD

GOLD

SILVER

B

SILVER

B

STONE

STONE

James & Sarah Weaver
Robert & Mary Weirich
Harry & Barbara West
Thelma Wolgemuth
Robert Zimmerman

Wissler Run Staff
Elizabeth Siemer

Jack & Nancy Sheckard
Jane Sheckard

Herb & Jane Shelly
James & Kathi Workman

Betsy Siemer
Diane Eliezer
Richard & Joy Eliezer
David Leary
Sherry Masese
Elizabeth McCarthy
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Lauren Pontier

Jeffrey Smith
Betty Ann Smith

Matthew Smith
Betty Ann Smith

Catherine Stringas
Betty Ann Smith

MH Therapy Staff
Elizabeth Siemer

Jen Townsley
Betty Forwood

Joe & Millie Uhler
Utility Systems Solutiions

Joseph Uhler
Joseph & Mildred Uhler

Bud & Beryl Wible
Terry & Nan Rush

Reba Zook
Robert & Barbara Zook

STONE

STONE



Anonymous (10)
Dana Aldinger
Bill & Leona Anderson
Norma B. Aston
Glenn & Dorothy Banner
Dr. & Mrs. Leon Baronfeld
Betty Bartol
James & Linda Bear
Ken & Wilma Beard
Jack & Sonja Behrens
Benchmark Construction
Heidi Bennett
Elaine Bergey
Greg & Kimberly Blessing
Josephine Bollenbacher
Roy & Evelyn Bomberger, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Bowman
Anna Mae Brodhecker
Beth Ann Brown
Richard Bryson
Marc & Connie Buckwalter
Walter Bulson
Shirley Burkhardt
Helen Carver
Rev & Mrs. William Cherry
Rosanna Creasy
Jesus & Miriam Cruz
Cecilia Cunnion
Denise D'Agostino
Kate Daniels
Margaret Dean
Genevieve Diller
Beryl & Marlene Dyer
Kathy Eberly
Arlene Ebersole
George Eckman
John Engle
Martha Eppley
H. Glenn & Rachael Esbenshade
Ruth Espenshade
Leslie Evans
Farr Healey Consulting LLC
Marge Farrell
Antonio & Victoria Felix
Richard & Naomi Frank

Emerson Frey
Jennette Gage
Stephen & Lillian Gall
Bill & Kitty Gamber
Luella Gamber
J. Richard & Nancy Garber
Dorothy Gard
Evalyn Garvin
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Goldfarb
John & Phoebe Good
Louise Graff
J. Lester & Mildred Groff
Keith & Linda Groff
D. K. Hain
Raymond Hargraves
Bill & Joy Harmount
Nancy Henry
Dorothy Herman
J. Robert & Mary Herr
Annetta Hershey
Cleo & Mary Ann Hershey
J. Larry & Janet Hess
Luke & Dot Hess
Mervin W. & Nora L. Hess
Roy & Brenda Hess
Sandra Hess
Scott & Julia Hess
Marcia Hirneisen
A. Jane Hooks
Floyd Hooper
Joan Horn
Carl & Erma Horning
Donald & Gail Hossler
James & Mary Hostetter
Linda Joy
Harriet Kammerer
Cora Kaylor
Irene Kimball
Donald & Barbara King
J.  Nelson & Marie Kling
Helen Kowalcyk
Sharon Landis
Stacie Landis
Dr. & Mrs. J. Harold Leaman
Paul & Erma Leaman

Philip & Ruth Leaman
Nancy Learn
Debra Lewis
Elizabeth Logan
Barbara Longenecker
Marlin Longenecker
Hazel Loser
Sally Luttrell
Dorothy Manfra
Greg & Kathy Markward
Robert & Nancy Martin
Ruth Martin
Glenn & Dorcas Martzall
Sherry Masese
Kevin & Kathy Maule
Edwin L. McConaghy
Angela McElwain
Richard B. & Jean L. McFarland
Francis McGrath
Jennifer McLimans
Carl Melin
Pauline Metzler
Shaun & Michele Metzler
Carol H. Miller
John & Joanne Miller
Penny Miller
Paul & Evelyn Miller, Sr.
Tom & Ginnie Mullin
Jack & Colleen Murphy
Abner & Ellen Musser
J. Robert & Dorothy Musser
Brané Nichols
Janice Olenhouse
Nancy Parmer
Denise Paterson
Greg & Lynn Pierce
Deborah Puglisi
Brandi Rager
Clarence & Carol Retallack
Kimberly Retallack
Susan Richter
Howard & Bonita Rissmiller
Marian Roland
John & Mary Rolinc
Denise Rossi

Capital Campaign Donors
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This year Mennonite Home Communities concluded the “Securing Our Second Century” campaign
with the gifts of 74 employees, numerous Woodcrest Villa residents, Board Members and many other
supporters. We thank each of these people for helping us exceed our expectations.

Vicky Ruckert
Terry & Nan Rush
Mr. & Mrs. James Sabatino
John & Rose Sauder
Ronald & Mary Schaefer
Florence Schmidt
Laura Shaida
David & Kelly Shenk
James & Nancy Shope
Randy Shreiner
Elizabeth Siemer
Betty Ann Smith
Dorothy M. Smith
Emma Smith
John & Barbara Smith
Stanley & Susann Smith
Peggy Ann Snader
Jean B. Snavely
Alice Snyder
James & Carol Spicher
Doris Starr
Dennis & Connie Stichter
Brent Stoltzfus
Stony Brook Mennonite Church
Pamela Stuttler
James H. & Judy L. Thomas
Joseph & Mildred Uhler, Jr.
Dan & Meg Vanaskie
Donald & Mary Louise Wain
Marguerite Walters
Matthew & Jennifer Walters
Helen (Wickie) Weaver
Donald & Romaine Weber
Glenn & Lucy Weber
P. G. Weidler
Robert & Mary Weirich
Harry & Barbara West
Gloria Wissler
Daniel C. Witmer
David L. Witmer
Raymond & Brenda Witmer
Ken Wolf
Susan Wolf
Sheri Workman
Norma J. Zarfoss
Robert & Barbara Zook

The following individuals made a planned gift /bequest to Mennonite Home Communities:
Ginny Chambers Ruth Marsh Nancy Learn  
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If you would like to receive information
about Residential Living at Woodcrest

Villa, call Linda at 717.390.4103.

If you wish to have your name
removed from our mailing list, call

Betty Ann at 717.390.4105.

If you would like to receive information about
Personal Care or Health Care at Mennonite

Home, call 717.390.7979.

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Mennonite Home former resident 
Anna Shertzer was honored by having

her painting selected to be in the Alzheimers Association’s Memories in the       
Making 2012 calendar. See page 3 for more information.


